
 

 

ISSUE 17  –   June 2nd  2016     Office Hours - 8:30am to 4:00pm  

 

Inter School Cross Country 

                 

 

 

Tony will be on leave for the next three weeks with his family – Vicki Keys is the Acting Principal. 
 June 3rd  Pupil Free Day 

June 8th                Student Support Group Meetings 
June 13th               Queens Birthday 
June 22nd               Mid Year Reports go home.  
June 24th                                                                Last Day of Term 

 

TERM 1 - Wednesday 

January 27
th

 to Thursday 
March 24

th
  

TERM 2 – Monday 11
th

 April  

to Friday 24
th

 June 
TERM 3 - Monday July 11

th
 

to Friday September 16
th 

TERM 4 - Monday October 3
th

 to 

Tuesday December 20
th 

BLUE HOUSE RED HOUSE GOLD HOUSE GREEN HOUSE 

Our cross country team competed at Nagle College on Monday. Students from all over 

East Gippsland come together to compete and it was a fantastic occassion 

Above – Jack Mac and Noah heading down the home stretch. 



Suzi Roberts Farewelled 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Suzi Roberts popped in to school on Tuesday to have morning tea with staff and friends. Suzi recently retired 

after spending 29 years as a teacher at Paynesville Primary School. In her farewell speech Suzi spoke of the joy 

she had gained from her teaching career and she encouraged our young teachers to enjoy everyday of the job. 

Above – Mary Sowa and Suzi enjoyed a cup of tea together. 

Parents and 

Friends 

A very special thankyou to 

the Parents and Friends 

Group and in particular 

Bec, Alena, Ian, Andrew 

and Ingrid – who have 

been working hard to 

really provide our children 

with those special extras. 

In particular thankyou for 

– the snacks at cross 

country and winter sports, 

the umpires for winter 

sports and the disco. 

Great job everyone. 

PS – We raised $450.00 

from Wednesday’s winter 

sports snack sales. 

Winter Sports Day 

What a wonderful day. We had about 300 students from other schools at PPS 

to take part in a range of winter sports. A very special thanks to Scott Meyer 

who refereed soccer all day and to Ian Pearson for organising the netball 

umpires. 

 

 

James, Bethany and Grace hit the photo booth at the disco. 



 

 

On Tuesday the senior grades had a Gold Rush Adventure. They dressed up as gold 

miners and took part in a range of activities. They panned for gold, they made hokey pokey 

and they made bees wax candles. Above left – Holly Schmalfeld and Elizabeth Stevens. Above 

right – Tate Hammond and Oskar Watkinson. Below – Holley Irish, Jaime Fordham and Jay 

Curtis-Webster. 



  

  

 

 

Above – Leah Grant competed in the (&10 year old girls 

division. 

Below – Tom Selleck won the 12 year old boys division. 

Maddy Goranitis looks strong out on the course. 

Above – Kohan Polaccov placed 3rd in the 12 yr 

old boys. Below – Jeffrey Blackman makes his 

move. 



 

 

 

 

Above – Miranda, Bonnie, Gracie and Ellie enjoyed the Photo Booth. 

Below – Ayla, Jaz, Rahni and Shayla are all looking very Aussie. 

Above – Logan, Gracie and Lochlan McKenzie are looking good 



 

 

 

Above - I am not sure how these two got past security! Looking good Kate and Sam!. 

Below – Isaac and Aiden are looking very AUSSIE! 

Below - The Stevens sister looked stunning for the Aussie Disco. 


